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Tony Evers, Governor 
Preston D. Cole, Secretary 
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Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 

Milwaukee Solvay Coke & Gas - MGP (ALT SF), 311 E Greenfield Ave., Milwaukee WI 
DNR BRRTS Activity#: 02-41-466662, FID #: 241219880 

Dear Mr. Paulson: 

The Depa1iment of Natural Resources (DNR) reviewed the additional information you submitted on May 14, 
2019 regarding your material management plan. This information was provided in response to DNR's April 11, 
2019 request for further details on how contaminated material within several stockpiles was characterized and 
how the stockpiled material will be reused at this site. 

The DNR understands that site remediation is currently underway or will start in the near future and that material 
management activities are scheduled to continue throughout the next year. A significant effort is being made to 
monitor air emissions and control stormwater runoff to ensure these site activities are not a detriment to the 
surrounding area. However, if it becomes apparent that the reuse of the stockpiled material on this site will be 
delayed until after June 2020, the DNR recommends you consider taking additional actions to cover these 
stockpiles to prevent exposure. 

Stockpiled material in Pile 39, Pile 59, the SE Pile, the SW Pile, the concrete fines pile, and the brick fines pile 
has been sufficiently characterized to allow the reuse of the material on-site. In general concurrence with DNR' s 
April 11, 2019 letter, you stated that material from Pile 59 and the brick fines pile will not be reused within 30 
feet of a structure. Also, material from Pile 39 and the concrete fines pile will be reused in the in-situ stabilization 
area or under an impermeable cap. As it was not specifically mentioned in your response, the DNR would again 
recommend that material from Pile 59 also be reused in the in-situ stabilization area or under an impermeable cap. 
The final deposition of the stockpiled material should be documented in a future report as you recommend. 
Identifying where contaminated material is reused on-site, and how site conditions after placement will prevent 
the contamination from posing a risk, will be a requirement for obtaining case close. 

Thank you for providing additional details on how contaminated material will be reused at this site. Please 
contact me at (262) 574-2166, or by email at paul.grittner@wisconsin.gov if you have any questions regarding 
material management. General questions regarding this project can be addressed to Margaret Brunette, the DNR 
Project Manager, by calling (414) 263-8557, or by email at margaret.brunette@wisconsin .gov. 

Sincerely, 

io)~ 
Paul Grittner 
Hydrogeologist 
Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
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